

City of Long Beach Working Together to Serve

Memorandum Councilmember Patrick O'Donnell 4th District

R-28

Date:

November 15, 2005

To:

Honorable Mayor and City Councilmembers

From:

Patrick O'Donnell, 4th District Councilmember

Subject:

C-17 Advocacy Plan

Recommended Action

Direct the City Manager to host a Council Study Session designed to develop a regional and national strategy to advocate for the extension of a contract with the Pentagon for C-17s. The participants / invitees should include representatives from our:

- Congressional Offices
- State Legislative Offices
- Impacted Businesses
- Convention and Visitor's Bureau Membership (business hotel bookings)
- Impacted Employee Associations
- State and Federal Advocacy Team

Background

Boeing executives have announced that the Pentagon may recommend halting new orders for C-17 cargo planes. The Pentagon has reported that the Air Force cannot place orders for additional C-17s until it has completed developing a plan for its next round of weapon systems, which isn't expected until early next year, leaving the C-17's status in limbo. If new orders are not placed, Boeing would have to gradually scale back production as the C-17 program neared completion, shutting down the line altogether in 2008.

Approximately 6,500 Boeing employees work on the C-17 assembly line in Long Beach. Phasing out of C-17 production in Long Beach would have far reaching economic impacts. 500 firms throughout Southern California employ almost 5,000 workers that make parts for the C-17. An additional 200 subcontractors in 41 states supply parts and services.

The C-17 was first delivered in 1993 it has a range of 2,400 miles, can carry 171,000 pounds and can land on short dirt runways. It's been used to deliver troops to the battlefield and fly back casualties, and has hauled the military's heaviest equipment, including helicopter gunships, tanks and air defense batteries.